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AS BIKES Committee

Minutes

November 19, 2009

1. Introductions

Present: Nathan Pfaff, Michell Cao, Scott Bull, Ralph Fertig, Jessica Gasiorek, Jennifer Shin, Keinan Williams, Maryann Johanson, Jamey Wagner

2. General Announcements

i. AS BIKES will have an unofficial meeting on December 3rd to discuss updates on outreach and projects to be done over winter break 

ii. Michell met with Rob Crew to talk about bike abatement, impounding of illegal bikes, and the bike auction. 

1. Bike abatement—CSO is currently understaffed and has no one to do the daily bike duty shift. As a result, the impound lot is actually not that full. Scott suggested that work something out to support them to do a one-time sweep to remove all the abandoned bikes on campus. Keinan will talk to Rob and report back. 

2. Impounding bikes—CSO has been continuing to enforce at HSSB, SRB, and Kerr but this is mostly complaint driven rather than routine.

3. Bike auction—Rob said that there is a good possibility of this happening and that he will talk to UCPD Chief about it. We will be in charge of publicizing the event, which is proposed to happen the 2nd week of February.  

iii. Ralph shared a survey comparing UCSB and UC Davis. Although UC Davis is touted for its bicycle system, UCSB is the more sustainable campus because we have more people that walk to class. 

iv. The TAP board meeting discussed putting in a request for an assessment of capital projects on campus to put a 2% tax to fund TAP programs.

v. Cycle MAYnia will be the name for bike month. Because there will be a bike month instead of just one week, Ralph wants Bike to Work Day to be on separate days for UCSB and Downtown.

3. AS BIKES Business

a. Maryann came in to talk about the first phase of the resurfacing project. The path by SAASB and the bus loop roundabout will be done over winter break

i. Money hasn't come down to Facilities account yet. Nathan will email Cheryl and Cindy about why our money is behind.

b. Jamey did a walk through with Marc Fisher and identified areas that need further maintenance throughout campus: 

i. Broida circle needs to be softened to make turning right easier

ii. Roots all throughout the path by Ocean Rd.

iii. The intersection by Student Health is seriously degraded, 

iv. Roots by Bldg 407

v. Taking out the shrubbery between Campbell Hall and the parking area

vi. Reorganizing SRB parking area to make dismounting easier. 

c. Nathan will email Maryann about putting in maintenance requests and hopefully Facilities will take care of items listed above over winter break. 

MOTION: 

MC Pfaff, approval of $25,000 for repaving and restriping of the bus loop roundabout and the path by SAASB 

MSC Cao

Motion approved unanimously

d. Nathan will follow up with officer Mitch Molitor about switching the stop sign by Stadium Rd to a yield sign

4. Outreach

a. Michell is working on organizing a silent bike auction for winter quarter

i. Bikes will be pre-registered and need to be sold for at least $30 to make up the CSO labor costs

ii. AS BIKES will need to publicize and advertise. Michell will start working with Tyler on an ad

b. Michell will table at Santa Catalina on Dec 2nd from 6pm-7

c. We are going to focus on making our bike presentation to the Res Halls in the beginning of winter quarter. Still waiting for the UCPD to give us their bike presentation

5. Adjourn

